Aldermen

Sabrina Bengel Jameesha Harris Robert V. Aster Johnnie Ray Kinsey Barbara J. Best Jeffrey T. Odham



300 Pollock Street, P.O. Box 1129 New Bern, NC 28563-1129 (252) 636-4000 Dana E. Outlaw
Mayor
Mark A. Stephens
City Manager
Brenda E. Blanco
City Clerk
Mary M. Hogan
Director of Finance

January 21, 2020

Dear Applicant,

Thank you for your application for the Community Development Block Grant (CDGB) Housing Minor Rehabilitation Program.

Due to a lack of funding, the Housing Minor Rehabilitation Program has been suspended at this time.

We do apologize for any inconvenience. Unfortunately, any previous information collected in the application process will be discarded per our guidelines for protection of applicant information. Should this program be reinstated in the future, all applicants will be encouraged to reapply.

Enclosed in this envelope, you will find other community resources that have been located to potentially meet your homeowner needs.

If you have any questions or concerns, feel free to contact me by phone at 252-639-7586. I am also available by email at <u>FulmoreD@newbernnc.gov</u> or by mail at P.O. Box 1129, New Bern, NC 28563-1129.

Again, thank you for your application and we apologize that we are unable to assist you at this time.

Sincerely.

D'Aja Fulmore

Community Development Coordinator

lmone

City of New Bern